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AIRPORT MEMO 

 
 

To: All PDK Airport Tenants   

From: Airport Administration   

Subject: RIM (Runway Incursion Mitigation) Construction Update II 
 
Date: 1 April, 2021    
  

 

With this memo, we would like to make everyone aware that our Runway Incursion Mitigation 
Project will begin Phase 1 on Monday, April 5th. 
 
This phase (phase 1) will last for 15 days and will include closures of RWY 3L/21R as well as 
closure of TWY Alpha from Taxilane Lima to the Approach of RWY 3L. Aircraft will be able to 
utilize RWY 3L/21R via TWY Bravo to back taxi down to the Approach of RWY 3R. This 
phase is scheduled to be completed on April 19th. 
 
Currently, we have schedules for Phase 2, 3 and 4 to take place as follows: 

 Phase 2 - Tuesday, April 20th – Sunday, May 9th  

 Phase 3 - Monday, May 10th – Saturday, May 29th (This phase will include a 24/7 20 
day closure of RWY 3R/21L). Also during this phase, the Localizer will be shut off 
and will not be turned back on until it has been flight checked. We will coordinate with 
the FAA to make sure that it gets flight checked as soon as possible at the end of this 
phase. 

 Phase 4 - Tuesday, June 1st  - July 15th  
 
We greatly appreciate everyone’s patience as we have been attempting to get this project 
under way for a couple of months now. Unfortunately, COVID 19 has caused delays on being 
able to secure construction materials as well as had effects on contractors being able to get 
crews together, but now we are ready to go and we hope that everyone will help us in making 
this project go by smoothly and without any issues or delays. 
 
 
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact Hunter Hines, C.M., Deputy Airport Director at  
(770) 936-5440 or chhines@dekalbcountyga.gov, if there are any concerns or requests. 
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